
 
 

CEANTAR BARDASACH CHATHAIR CHILL CHAINNIGH 
MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF KILKENNY CITY 

 
         
          23rd September, 2015. 

To Each Member of Municipal District of Kilkenny City. 

 
A Chara, 
  
You are hereby summoned to attend the September Monthly Meeting of  the Municipal 
District of Kilkenny City convened by direction of Councillor Joe Malone, Mayor, to be 
held in Council Chamber, City Hall, Kilkenny, on Monday, 28th September, 2015 at 2.30 
p.m. for the transaction of the business as set out hereunder. 
 
Mise, le meas, 
 

Brian Tyrrell 
Senior Executive Officer. 
 
Note: The Mayor has arranged for Elected Members to meet with available City Hall 

staff at 1.00 p.m. 
AGENDA 

 
1. Confirmation of Minutes of Meetings of: 

  

Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on 17
th

 July, 2015 at 4.00 p.m. (enclosed herewith) 

 
  

2. Matters brought forward by direction of the Mayor. 
 

 

3. Fix Date for Municipal District Budget Meeting.  (Suggested date being 16
th

 October, 

2015, to coincide with October Monthly Meeting of the Municipal District). 
 

 

4. Presentation from Manager of Rothe House and Gardens, Grace Fegan.   

 
 

5. Tourism Structures. 

 

 

6. Update on Roadworks Schemes.  
 

 

7. Village and Town Renewal Scheme 
 

 

8. H.G.V. Management Plan.   
 



9. Streetscape Paint Scheme – Progress Report. 
 

 

 

10. Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. David Fitzgerald received 13
th

 August, 2015: 
 

 "That Kilkenny Municipal District Council in accordance with the Age Friendly status of 

Kilkenny City and County introduce designated Old Age Pensioner (OAP) car park spaces 

within the public car parks which are convenient for OAPs to access local shops, services and 

facilities." 

 

 

11. Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. David Kennedy and Cllr. Kathleen Funchion 

received 4
th

 September, 2015: 
 

“That Kilkenny County Council will name the bridge in Thomastown the Nicholas Mullins 

Bridge.  This bridge currently has no official name on it.  Nicholas Mullins was born and 

reared in the house right by the bridge and this man gave his life for Ireland.  This would be a 

fitting tribute.” 

 

 

12. Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. Michael Doyle received on 9
th

 September, 2015: 
 

“That the Municipal District of Kilkenny City would write to Iarnód Eireann and ask if they 

would widen the No. 429 Bridge at Coolmeen, Ballyhale, due to it restricting access and 

health and safety concerns.” 

 

 

13. Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. Breda Gardner received 15
th

 September, 2015: 
 

“That the Council supports the implementation of a floating traffic warden in Thomastown. 

This in turn will support Businesses with ample car parking spaces for local shopping. 

 

 

14. Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. Breda Gardner received 15
th

 September, 2015: 
 

“That the Council supports and ensures and maintains the beautiful heritage bridges of 

Ballyduff and Inistiogue whilst Irish Water carry out upgrading services on the Thomastown 

and Inistiogue Water supply scheme.  
 

 

 

 

 

 


